
 

 

 

 

WAI Appoints Patt Poinsett as Director, Operations and 
Finance  

January 21, 2022 – Patt Poinsett has joined the Women in Aviation International (WAI) staff as 
director, operations and finance. In this new leadership role, she will play a key role in handling  
the day-to-day management of all operations.  
 
“Patt’s more than 10 years of experience managing all aspects of finance and administration for 
a nonprofit organization will be a welcome addition to our WAI team as we prepare for new 
initiatives and a new phase of evolution,” Allison McKay, WAI CEO says.  
 
Previously, Patt spent a decade at Wolf Haven International in Washington state overseeing the 
organization’s finances, facilities, and administration. Relocating to Northern Virginia, she will 
report directly to WAI CEO Allison McKay. 
 
“I am thrilled to join WAI and follow my aviation interests. I grew up in an aviation family having 
been introduced to the world of remote control aircraft by my father when I was 12 years old 
and flying with my husband in pylon racing,” Patt says, adding, “I look forward to meeting and 
working with WAI members all around the world.”  
 

# # # 
 
Women in Aviation International is a nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization dedicated to providing 
networking, mentoring and scholarship opportunities for women and men who are striving for 
challenging and fulfilling careers in the aviation and aerospace industries. For more 
information, contact WAI via email waihq@wai.org; phone 937-839-4647, or through 
www.WAI.org.  
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